Minutes of Amnesty International Meeting Monday January 21st 2013

Present

John, Lauren, Alex, Mike, Alan and Wendy

Apologies
Laura, Precious, Julie, Val.

Jennifer Jaynes the North West Regional representative had been due to speak with us but because of the snowy conditions this had been postponed until the Meeting on March 18th.

Matters Arising from the Minutes
· The meeting dedicated to writing greeting cards to prisoners of conscience in November had been a great success. About 20 people had attended and we had been able to send over 100 cards.

· Ben, the young man who had been dancing from John O’Groats  to Lands’ End in October to raise awareness about the Human Rights’ situation in Burma and who had been a victim of a hit and run driver hopes to resume on February 23rd. Details are on his website www.dancebritain.com
· The letter writing event in the library in December had not been as successful as last year’s similar event. A rethink is needed before next year.
· Thanks were expressed to Hai Ying for hosting a social at her house before Christmas.

North West Conference
Neither Laura nor Hi Ying were at the meeting to give a report but Wendy who was also at the conference reported that the meeting had been largely about the Human Rights Act and how it is being attacked by the present government and some of the press.

Emergency General Meeting 
Wendy had attended the meeting held in London on January 12th which had been called by members concerned about the situation in AIUK with regard to the financial status and the redundancies that had been made in AIUK staff. A report is attached.

Finances
We have £227.17. We need another bag pack, or other fundraising event. Alex has arranged for a concert to be held in Saltney in June- date to be confirmed. 
It was suggested that we might repeat the Amnestea in the summer as it has been such an enjoyable and successful event.

There is a need for someone to take over the role of Treasurer as Alan is doing this at the moment. This could be discussed at the meeting in February when there hopefully will be more members present.

Zimbabwe

As Precious was not present and also there had not been much in the papers there was not much news. The election is taking place in June and intimidation is already apparent.

Death Penalty
It was reported by John and Alan that there is a project “One for Ten” so called because of the 10% of people in the US who have been sentenced to death and who subsequently been exonerated. The project is filming exonerees throughout the States and the films will be on the Amnesty website. We have been asked to “Facebook Friend” this project. The case can be seen on the Amnesty website of Ray Krone who was convicted on the evidence of an “expert”. The evidence was found to be flawed after Ray had been on death row for 10 years and he was subsequently released.
There were no updates on the Reprieve websites about two prisoners on whose behalf we have previously written -Linda Carty and Joshua French.

Letter Writing 
Letters were written to Barack Obama about a British citizen who is still being held in Guantanamo Bay requesting medical attention and a fair trial or his immediate release.
Burma

It has been suggested that we change having Burma as one of our three foci as there has been significant change in the situation in Burma.

Having a focus on North Africa was suggested and this could be discussed at the next meeting.

It was also suggested that there should be a focus on the situation in the UK particularly as the Government is attacking the Human Rights Act. John agreed to keep the meeting informed on this topic.

Next Meeting
Monday February 18th 7.45pm at the Watergate Pub.

Subsequent meetings will be on the 3rd Monday of every month at The Watergate Pub.

March 18th when Jennifer Jaynes will speak with us, April 15th  May 20th , June 17th .
